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【董事會會議總結】【Results of BOD Meeting on 9/8/19】 
The meeting opened at 1:00 PM in the school cafeteria, with the following 
Board members in attendance: 
Chairman: Pete Uhl  
Directors: Nancy Forn, Patricia Chung, Feng-Jung Huang 
PTA Chairman: John Ng 
Principal: Angela Fang 
Treasurer: Honor Phillips 
 
The topic of discussion was the changes the new Principal of IWHS wants 
to implement, which include having a security guard on duty during our 
school hours. It was brought to the Board’s attention by Angela Fang and 
Honor Phillips that the school has been running in the red for several years 
and adding this extra cost will stretch our budget pretty thin. It was decided 
by the majority, to avoid problems with the new IWHS Principal, that we 
will do as she asks. It was also brought up that we might want to plan 
ahead for the next school year by finding another place to have school if 
our monthly rate goes up too much. Since we are under contract for this 
school year, finding a new place would be exploratory at this time. 
Two new members were added to the Board of Directors today: Michelle 
Giddens-Kozak and Kris Kozak.  
With no further business to conduct, the meeting was closed at 1:45 PM. 
 

【家長會會議成果報告】【Results of PTO Meeting 9/22/19】 

Meeting Notes: Discussed the same topics which were tabled from 
BOD meeting. We would like to remind parents to please try to 
schedule your time to attend PTO meetings since they are only held 
once per semester. We value your opinions and suggestions and 
would appreciate your participation.    
 

【感謝本學期捐款 – Fall Semester Donations】 

本學期至今收到以下捐款, 感謝慷慨解囊的家長們. 尤其感謝John 
Ng 捐出去年零食店的盈利. 
We would like to thank the following members for their generous 
donations this semester. Special thanks to John Ng, who brought in 
2018-19 snack store profit: 

Name Amount 
Chung, Patricia 120.00 
Conroy, Patrick 140.00 
Forn, Nancy 10.00 
Gonzalez, Alvaro 20.00 
Kozar, Kris / Michele 20.00 
Ng, John 500.00 
Tall, Mike / Akamara 80.00 
Young, Abigail / Jimmy  20.00 
2018-19 Snack Store – John Ng  250.00 

Total 1,160.00 
Special thanks to current & former members for their generous 
donations for Security charges:  

Coleman, Cassandra 500.00 
Osherow, Cecilia 500.00 
Pan, T. K. 500.00 
Huang, Feng-Jung / Chen-Pin 800.00 
Love, Thomas / Mary 45.00 
Hudock, Mara / Matthew 40.00 

Total 2,385.00 
We will keep you posted about the issues of school security guard. 
Please try to come to school a few minutes earlier (between 1:15 
and 1:25).  You may send a text message to open the door if you 
are late – (210)722-8094. Thank you for your cooperation. 


